System Protection Working Group
August 2008 Report to ROS

The System Protection Working Group (SPWG) met July 24-25, 2008 in Austin, TX. 

The 2009-2012 “future-year” short-circuit databases were completed and were posted to the ERCOT website on August 5th. Eight passes were made to identify and correct as many errors as possible and the ERCOT staff did a good job of testing the data for integrity. 
SPWG has two questions for ROS:

Bluebonnet Electric Co-op has asked to be placed on the SPWG mail list and ERCOT’s Doug Evans asked if this is appropriate. They are registered as TSP, DSP, and Co-op. Bluebonnet Electric Coop does not have a SPWG member. Does ROS consider it appropriate for Bluebonnet Electric Co-op to be on the mailing list of SPWG and can they attend the SPWG meetings? 
The next meeting of SPWG is planned for November. SPWG members typically take turns hosting the meetings at various locations. AEP has offered to host the November meeting at their facilities in Tulsa, OK. This was done once before, perhaps ten years or more ago, but I seem to remember it raising some concern. Is holding a SPWG meeting out-of-state at AEP’s offices acceptable? 
